Village of Bentleyville, Ohio

FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
[bookmark: _GoBack]MAY 17, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Fiscal Officer, Nickol Sell; Committee Members, Kathleen Hale and Alex Goetsch; Council Members John Bourisseau, Kathleen Esposito, Ken Kvacek and Ryan Rubin.

Minutes of the April 19, 2017 Finance Committee meeting were reviewed and approved.
 
Accounts Payable were reviewed and approved, with the following discussion:
1. The Committee recommends that Council enact Bentleyville Ordinance 2017-14 for the payment of bills in the month of May in the amount of $58,074.54.

Financial Statements were reviewed and approved. Overall revenues continue to come in slightly above YTD Budget estimates. Expenses for Safety (Police) continue below estimates, but one underlying cause is the difficulty in hiring officers, since our compensation lags behind the rest of the Chagrin Valley communities. This represents a long term problem for the Village.

Old Business: 
None

New Business:
Since Council will not meet in the month of August, the Fiscal Officer will consult with the State Auditor as to the appropriate procedure for the review and approval of accounts payable for that month.  This will be reviewed at the next Finance meeting.
One of the Village credit cards appears to have been compromised.  The issuing financial institution cancelled the card, issued a new one, and the Village was not liable for the unauthorized charges.  Going forward, the Financial Officer will report to the Committee on procedures that might increase security.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Hale.
